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          7th December 2014

Dear Lion President,

Melvin Jones Fellowships and other Awards
Following the sad passing away of PDG Stefan Erentraut who administered the various awards, it is now necessary to obtain these from Oak Brook. Octavia Treadway, Manager of the Donor Services Department, believes that the Foundation can now deal with Melvin Jones plaques very quickly and has suggested that the easiest way to obtain a MJF plaque or progressive pin is to apply via the LCIOF website.

The link to the relevant page is: https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/lion-mjf-donation.php. 
If the recipient of the award is a Lion then you will need to know the LCI membership number, the recipient’s full address and Club number.
Clubs/individuals can use monies already credited to them from previous donations. I receive this information – please drop me an email if your Club needs to know its credit.
Discussions are taking place as to whether these awards can be supplied from MDHQ but this requires further investigation and ultimately the approval of the Council of Governors.
On the question of shipping costs I am advised that the receiver of the shipment from the USA may be levied a charge which is dependent on the shipper. UPS, DHL and FedEx, all used by LCI, have slightly differing policies but they seem to make a charge based upon the value of the goods, shipping and handling costs. There does not appear to be any consistency with the charges. The MD LCIF Coordinator has been in touch with LCIF Donor Services to see if there is a way around the problem. The material cost of an MJF plaque is about US$12.50 but the shipping and handling charges for a single shipment could easily triple or quadruple the ‘value’ resulting in the delivery firm (including Royal Mail) looking for £20.00 shipping/handling costs or more, sometimes payable at the time of delivery and other times via an invoice sent later. Discussions are being held to see if a process can be put in place relating to the handling of recognition awards which will mean that awards are dispatched from MDHJQ, which will mean there will be no shipping charges incurred by the final receiver of the consignment.
The future source for the Bert Mason Humanitarian Award is also being investigated and new arrangements should be in place by the New Year.
I will keep you informed regarding any further changes to the obtaining of recognition awards.

Kind regards.
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Lion Patrick Hamblin
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